
 

Item 10.3 
CGC71/2022 

Care Governance Committee  

06 October 2022 

Exception Report: Perth and Kinross HSCP 

Responsible Officer: Dr Hamish Dougall, P&K HSCP AMD 

Report Author: Mark Dickson, P&K HSCP Clinical Governance 

 

1 Purpose 
This is presented to the Board for:  

• Awareness 
 
This report relates to:  

• Emerging issues 
 

2 Report summary 
 
2.1 Situation  

The Prison Healthcare service is being adversely effected by ongoing IT issues being 
experienced by Lloyds Pharmacy who have the contract for pharmacy within the 
service. 

 
2.2 Background 

Lloyds Pharmacy UK (Lloyds) is a contractor on the National Prisons Pharmacy 
Contract, and provides goods and services to 15 prisons across 9 NHS Boards within 
NHS Scotland.   They have recently implemented a new IT/ Patient Medication 
Record (PMR) system across all of their Community Pharmacies and their 6 sites 
used for provision of the prison pharmacy contract.  

 
2.3 Assessment 

The ongoing IT issues being experienced by Lloyds has created challenges in the 
delivery of acute and repeat medications for patients within the two establishments in 
P&K.  The new IT/ PMR system is considerably slower than its predecessor, which 
has led to significant delays in the supply of medicines, particularly repeat medicines, 
to people in prison. 
 
There is a risk of harm to patients if prescribed medication is not available, along with 
a risk of unrest within the prison establishment (which has already occurred within 
another health board area). 
 
Following a meeting between NSS National Service Scotland and Lloyds on 16th 
September 2022, Lloyds have provided concrete assurances that all necessary 
finances and resources will be directed to resolving this issue, with a commitment to 
return to business as usual in 8 weeks. A detailed action plan to meet this timeline will 
be provided to National Procurement and the National Prisons Pharmacy Adviser next 
week. 

 
A letter summarising the national issue was circulated to relevant NHS Boards and 
Prison Governors on the 20th September 2022, and has been included as appendix 1. 
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2.4.1 Recommendation 
That the risk is captured within DATIX as a service risk, with details of mitigations and 
controls in place and planned.  An update will be requested at the P&K Care & 
professional Governance Forum meeting in October 2022  
 

3 List of appendices 
• Appendix No 1 – Letter from NSS National Procurement Scotland to NHS 

Boards are Prison Governments. 
 
Please report under the following sections if they are relevant to the exception report: 
 
Quality/Patient Care 
There is a negative impact on the quality of patient care due to this ongoing issue. 
 
Workforce 
No specific impact 
 
Financial 
No specific impact 
 
Risk Assessment/Management 
Risk assessment to be undertaken and recorded on DATIX as a service risk. 
 
Equality and Diversity, including health inequalities 
No specific impact 
 
Other impacts 
No other identified impacts 
 
Communication, involvement, engagement and consultation 
The issue raised in the report was escalated at the CPGF meeting on the 16th September 2022. 
 
Route to the Meeting 
CPGF members have been invited to submit any exceptions for inclusion in this report. 
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